


3/21/03 2

Á BOR Meeting held 2/21/03 – a motion was passed to furlough employees, the 
verbiage still needs modification.  Permission was given to Presidents of the 
Institutions to give furloughs with guidelines to be presented to the BOR. 

Á The Student Regent proposed furloughs be on a tiered scale with lower salaried 
personnel taking less days, while higher salaried personnel would take more days.  
Collective bargaining could be an issue. 

Á The Chair expressed the wishes of CUSS that furloughs were more acceptable than 
lay-offs, as everyone across the board would be affected and no one would lose their 
job. 

Á The elimination of tuition remission would not provide revenue critical for FY03.  It 
would be a travesty to long-term employees who have been planning on using the 
tuition remission to send their dependents or themselves to college and do not have 
the private funds saved for this purpose.  The USM does not provide the only tuition 
remission benefit; other State agencies provide tuition benefits through staff 
development programs.  The USM Staff must take a stand against the R30B00 
proposal.  Prepare letters at home and send to your State Legislators and reiterate 
these concerns.  Get involved.   can make a difference. 

Á Will the faculty be affected by lay-offs and furloughs?  Faculty will have lay-offs and 
furloughs over a twelve-month period. 

 
There was no report from the Higher Ed. Labor Relations Board. 
 
Chancellor’s council met on 2/3/03.  The Chair pointed out the lack of attendance at the 
CUSS Meeting by Coppin and UMCP.  Concern was expressed over the lack of support 
from the UMCP Faculty/Staff Senate on elections for CUSS members representing their 
institution (only two of four representative positions are filled and those elected terms ended 
a year ago.) 
 
Our letters to the State Legislators, “Maintaining the Momentum”, were hand-delivered to 
the senators and delegates by Roy Ross and Joe Hill. 
 
Several new Regents have been announced for approval 
 
Committee Workgroups: 
At 11:55 we split into our respective Committee Groups for discussion. 
 
Reports from Committees: 
Benefits and Compensation Committee: 
Tuition remission was discussed and letters from the CUSS Representatives should be 
formulated and sent to the State Legislators expressing our concerns. 
 
Community Development Committee: 
The BOR Staff Award Nominees were given a new submission deadline of 3/7/03 due to 
snow.  A brief discussion was held on where to hold our July Staff Development Transition 
Meeting.  Solomon’s Island was suggested and Fran Younger, UMCES, was going to check 
on what would be available.  Monday was the suggested day. 
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Communications Committee: 
The CUSS Website is currently being updated to include the Committee Member List.  This 
committee will create a PDF document of CUSS Newsletter as a link and a link for the By-
Laws.   
 
Legislative Affairs Committee: 
Review the General Assembly Website regularly so you are informed of what is transpiring 
in Annapolis.  Call on the employees at your University to write to their Legislators. 
 
Á SB559 – HB813 – Collective Bargaining is looking to charge service fees to non-

members as well as members.   There does not appear to be a lot of support for this 
bill. 

Á SB555 – Recalculate a formula for State funding of private institutions.  Money to 
private institutions should go back to State institutions, $48 million. 
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